
View this email in your browser

 A Weekly Wrap Up of All Things Addison!

Council Updates

Filing Date to Run For Council is
Friday, February 16 

Packets to file for the May 2018 City Council election are 
available in the City Secretary's office at Town Hall at 5300 Belt 
Line Road from 8am - 5pm Monday through Friday. Completed 
packets must be returned by Friday, February 16 at 5pm.

Public Hearings Scheduled for February 13 City 
Council Meeting

There are three public hearings on the agenda for the February 
13 City Council meeting.  You can view the full agenda here.

Case 1770-SUP/Porcinos. Request to change the zoning on 
property located at 5080 Spectrum Drive, Suite 111 (northwest 
corner of Belt Line Road and Dallas Parkway), by approving a 
Special Use Permit for a restaurant and a Special Use Permit 
for the sale of alcoholic beverages for on-premises 
consumption only.

Case 1771-SUP/Meso Maya. Request to change the zoning on 
property located at 5280 Belt Line Road (southwest corner of 
Belt Line Road and Montfort Drive), to allow the use of terms or 

February 9, 2018

Tuesday, February 13
City Council Meeting
7:30pm 
Addison Town Hall
5300 Belt Line Road
Agendas posted here three days 
prior to the meeting.

Important Links 
and Numbers

Town Hall: 
972.450.7000

Non-emergency Police 
Dispatch:
972.450.7156

Missed Trash:  
972.392.9300

Athletic Club:
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graphic depictions relating to alcoholic beverages in exterior 
signage.

Case 1764-Z/Meridian Square Building 6. Request to revise a 
development plan with a waiver to design standards for the 
development of Meridian Square Building #6 located at the 
southwest corner of Airport Parkway and Spectrum Drive.

Around Town

Elevator Repairs at Athletic Club to begin
February 19 

Repairs to the Addison Athletic Club elevator are scheduled to 
begin on February 19 and will take between six and eight 
weeks to complete. The Athletic Club staff is planning to move 
some pieces of equipment and some of its programs 
downstairs to accommodate members. If you have specific 
requests, please talk to the front desk staff.

Thank you for your patience as we work to improve the Athletic 
Club!

State Farm Opens in Vitruvian Park

On Thursday, February 1, the Metrocrest Chamber of 
Commerce helped welcome another new business to Addison - 
Logan Bellamy State Farm. Council Member Tom Braun and 
Tourism Coordinator Alisha Holmberg joined Chamber 
representatives and business owner Logan Bellamy in cutting 
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mrosenbleeth@addisontx.gov.

Click here to subscribe.
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the ribbon to officially open this new State Farm location at 
3870 Ponte Avenue. Welcome to Addison!

Body District Opens In Addison Circle

The former Trophy Fitness Club at 5080 Addison Circle has a new name, new owners, and a fresh new 
look!  At the Metrocrest Chamber of Commerce ribbon cutting on Thursday, February 8, Body District
owner Kent Washington shared that the new club is focused on bringing a community of like-minded, 
results-driven fitness seekers and trainers together to accomplish good things. The three-level, 15,000-
square-foot club features the latest in fitness equipment and a group exercise room programmed with 
more than 30 classes a week.  As part of the renovation, Body District converted a seldom-used rooftop 
basketball court into a popular, multi-use outdoor training space.  Mayor Pro Tempore Ivan Hughes and 
Council Members Al Angell and Lori Ward were on hand to welcome Body District to Addison.

Addison Volunteers Go Above and Beyond
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During 2017, 210 volunteers contributed more than 4,440 volunteer hours to the Addison community 
through the Addison Addvocates program. Corporate groups like National Life Group, Bank of America, 
Hilton Worldwide, and Hotel InterContinental were instrumental in sprucing up our parks, including Town 
Park and Addison Circle, but also in helping mulch the playground at George Bush Elementary. Residents 
and non-residents alike helped answer phones in municipal buildings during lunch, staff key positions 
during special events, and even patrol our community.  

The Independent Sector, a coalition of nonprofits, foundations, and corporations, places the value of a 
volunteer hour at $24.14. This means the value of our volunteers' time over the last year would be more 
than $107,000! 
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We can't thank our volunteers enough for sharing their time and talents with Addison. Also, many thanks 
to our amazing volunteer coordinator Stacy Love. Are you interested in being a part of the Addison 
Addvocates program?  Get all the details here.

Spectrum Subscribers Can Now Get City Info on Channel 16

Attention all Spectrum subscribers: Addison's public, educational, and government access (PEG) channel 
is now available on channel 16.  Catch the latest Council meeting or get updates on what's happening in 
town!

World Affairs Council Visit Town Hall 

On Thursday, February 8 City Manager Wes Pierson and CFO Olivia Riley met with a high-level 
delegation of State Department visitors at Town Hall. During a three-week trip, the group is meeting with 
citizen groups, community and political organizations, and social activists to explore public-private 
partnerships between civil society, government, the private sector, and community leaders to improve 
opportunities at the community level, among other things. Mr. Pierson and Mrs. Riley shared with the ten-
person group, which represented seven different Latin American countries, various forms of local 
government and governance.

American Fallen Soldiers Project Partners with WaterTower Theatre
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On Thursday, February 8, The American Fallen Soldiers Project partnered with the WaterTower Theatre
and its production of Elliott, A Soldier's Fugue for a special night to share about its organization and to 
enjoy a night at the theatre.  The American Fallen Soldiers Project, located at 4275 Kellway Circle, was 
formed to help provide comfort and healing to the grieving families of fallen military by providing an 
original portrait of their fallen loved one at no cost to the family. Mayor Pro Tempore Ivan Hughes (not 
pictured), and Council Members Al Angell, Tom Braun, Paul Walden, and Lori Ward joined artist Phil 
Taylor to pay tribute to these fallen heroes.
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